LACOB Minutes
Thursday, January 27, 2011
9:00 am BA 524

Present:   Baker, Lori; Brandt, Maria; Brodersen, Lyn; Butler, Corey; Gehle, Vaughn; Nelson, Linda; Thomas, Will

Absent:    Sanchez-Aizcorbe, Alejandro

Bemidji Request for Assistance with MnTC
· LACOB received a letter from Debra Peterson, Director of Liberal Education, asking whether faculty involved with general education at the state universities might be willing to look at including courses from Education, Accounting, Health, Business, etc., in the Minnesota Transfer Curriculum.  This would involve beginning to gather information for a formal proposal to include such classes in the MnTC.
Amendment Language for Assembly
· The list of courses is not to be addressed at this time; we are focusing on the structure of the SMSU Liberal Education Program (LEP).  The new structure allows more flexibility in satisfying the new LEP than in the first grid; this is a benefit, particularly for high-credit majors.
Proposals
· Feminist Philosophy (PHIL 310) was proposed for Goal 7 (Diversity).  The Committee discussed the issues surrounding inclusion of 300-level courses in the LEP, such as course focus, prerequisites, and rigor of material.  Vaughn Gehle moved to not recommend the course for inclusion in the LEP.  Will Thomas seconded.  Motion carried; the course will be sent on to Curriculum Committee with a negative recommendation.
· PHIL 101 (Critical Thinking) was proposed to meet Goal 2 (Critical Thinking) and Goal 6 (Humanities and Fine Arts).  The Committee discussed whether we might be able to approve the course as a method for transfer students to complete the Critical Thinking requirement.  Would this open the gate for other students to take this course or others to meet Goal 2?  Perhaps transfer students could use the petition process instead.  The Committee postponed a decision on the proposal until Lyn Brodersen can talk about any transfer implications with Pat Carmody.  We will revisit the proposal on February 3.
· AGBU 210 (Introduction to Cooperatives) was proposed for Goal 9 (Ethical and Civic Responsibility).  There are issues surrounding including this in the MnTC because of its prefix.  Will moved to forward the proposal to Curriculum Committee with the suggestion that the course be offered under the ECON prefix.  Vaughn Gehle seconded.  Motion carried.




CAT Update

· All four participating FYS sections have completed the pretest CAT exams.  The exams will be scored late in April.  
Other
· We have about ten faculty lined up for FYS sections for Fall.  We probably will need a total of 14-15 FYS sections for Fall.  Lyn Brodersen will check with Pat Carmody to determine how many sections of Contemporary Issues we will need next year.
· Lyn Brodersen reminded the Committee that she serves on the Transfer Oversight Committee, and asked that they forward any issues to her for discussion at the next meeting.  
· The Committee discussed coming issues with sabbaticals, etc., that may affect LACOB membership.  Corey will contact Jan Loft to start looking for replacements.
· Corey Butler moved to adjourn.  Lyn Brodersen seconded.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 9:55 am.

Respectfully submitted by Lyn Brodersen




 

